
‘Yesterday,’ today and forever
The new movie “Yesterday” hits movie theaters June 28. Its premise is simple but
profound.

Jack Malik, a struggling singer-songwriter, is about to throw in the towel on his non-
emergent music career. He can’t make a go of it, other than playing small pubs and
the side stage at music festivals.

Then comes a fateful night when the power goes off all around the world and Jack
gets hit by a bus in the dark. Jack wakes up the next day and, after some interactions
with his friends, realizes he is the only one in the world who remembers the Beatles
and all their songs.

It’s a fun movie and if you like the Beatles’ music, you should definitely see it. The
pop culture references are clever, and you won’t want to miss a couple of plot twists.
(Read John Mulderig’s full review of “Yesterday.”)

Malik becomes at first a messenger for the messages in the Beatles’ songs, then an
apologist, trying to explain who John, Paul, George and Ringo are. He eventually
becomes the greatest “evangelist” for their words and music, even if he does accept
credit for their work.

But “Yesterday” got me thinking: What if you or I woke up tomorrow morning and
were the only ones in the world who remembered the message of Jesus? Would we
be bold enough to take on the Good News as our own?

I understand that some people suffer from a “messiah complex,” where they believe
they are destined to be a savior. Some even think they are Jesus Christ incarnate.
And, today, we tend to think of those people as mentally ill, or at the very least,
eccentric.

One of the benefits Malik has in “Yesterday” is a great memory. If the Beatles didn’t
exist, their sheet music and lyrics are not available. He has to recreate the songs
from his memory, struggling sometimes to get the words right.

https://www.archbalt.org/yesterday-today-and-forever/
https://www.archbalt.org/movie-review-yesterday/


Some people know the Bible chapter and verse, having read it and re-read it many
times.  We’ve  even  seen  people  with  encyclopedic  knowledge  of  the  Bible  in
Hollywood films (“The Book of Eli,” for example).

Could you recreate the Bible – or even just the New Testament –from memory? Even
if you could, could you convince people that the message is not yours, but God’s?
Probably not without people thinking that you are crazy.

In Hebrews, we are told, “Remember your leaders who spoke the word of God to
you. Consider the outcome of their way of life and imitate their faith. Jesus Christ is
the same yesterday, today, and forever” (Heb 13:7-8).

The Good News that Jesus brought us is timeless – more timeless even than musical
classics such as “Yesterday” or “The Long and Winding Road.”

But in many ways, the Gospel of Jesus Christ is as simple as the other evangelist
John – Lennon – said: “All you need is love. Love is all you need.”

 


